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St.Michaels Village Community Group 

 www.stmichaelsvillage.com
Minutes of Meeting held  on

       Monday 2 April 2012  At London Beach @ 7.30 p.m.

Present:

Ken Mulholland   Lorna Mulholland  Sandra Sutters   Vic Cole  Andrew Bennett   Mike Dewdney Trevor Bingham    Jean Curteis   David Curteis    Rosemary Dayborn    James Entwistle,    Brenda Walker   Parveen Goyal                 

Apologies:

Rob Solly , Liz Entwistle,  Marlene Cole,  Helena Noifield, Robert Maltby,

Gladys Barnes,  Raymond Crawford
Welcome & introductions – The group were pleased to meet and welcome Parveen Goyal  who runs Breton Court Care Home on Grange road.               

Minutes of last meeting
These were agreed.
Matters Arising

Pole cleaning & preservation  –  A date has now been fixed for April 15th at 12 noon to coincide with Tenterden Clean Up Day.  Should only take about an hour so please come armed with  suitable materials. Need to put a date in future diary for spring cleaning every year.

Finances 

Andrew reported that there has been very little movement with  just  £75 of outlay. £60 for the website redevelopment and £15 to replace the faulty bottle of  'Baileys'  from the Christmas raffle.
Village Hall

Premises licence has now been obtained so we are legally able to hold functions/events in the hall.  We were not successful however, in obtaining a grant from Aviva Insurance.
The next quiz is on 12th May commencing 7.30.  Tables of 8 at  cost of £5 per person.  Bring your own drinks and nibbles. To book please phone Pam Smith. 01580 765081  Jean curteis has already booked a table of 8 and Ken requiested that as many community members as possible join her to support the hall. The community Group will be taking the lead with the next quiz, the provisional date of which  is September 8th.

Flower Bed Surround.

Ken has spoken with with  Chris Walker and taken him up on his offer to make the surround this spring/summer.

Chalk Avenue

Jean feels she’s “going round in circles” with  KCC at Aylesford under whose jurisdiction this project falls.  They have agreed in principal we can have a licence but, need a plan detailing where services are, confirmation that posts would be provided and maintained by us, and that any road closure will  be correctly authorised.  Jean has replied, that road closure is unneccessary, and requested services plan from their department.  She has also requested a site visit to discuss the plans.

Village Notice Boards

Tenterden Town Council  will be paying for the new board which will be large enough for all, and will be asking for a contribution from the village.  No letter yet received from council, so Ken to ask Pam Smith to chase and also what contribution might be anticipated.  Concensus of opinion is that if we contribute the board should be headed with  St Michaels Village as opposed to Tenterden Town Council.

Jubilee

Shirley Bassey event – Sandra still has 40 tickets to sell.  See website for details.

Planting a tree.  This has been agreed in principle, but Tenterden's suggestion is for a Wild Cherry or a Tulip tree as they felt an Oak would be too big and roots too invasive.  Jean to write and outline our reasons for wanting an oak tree and ask for a site meeting to discuss where this should be sited and to finally agree on the type.
AOB

· Grants - John Link , Ashford borough councillor for St Michael’s Ward , visited the meeting and gave Ken papers relating to grants for community projects and the Jubilee.  There is an amount of £2500 which he can put towards a village project and £250 specifically for the Jubilee.  Suggestions needed for spending this money wisely. It was felt that Village Hall projects should be given priority as this facility is in need of some refurbishment and benefits a variety of residents. 

· Pavilion - Suggestion for a future longer term project is for a permanent building/pavilion on the recreation ground.

· Tenterden Tigers  - Mike asked about sponsorship and  will establish  how much new kit would actually cost.

· Waitrose Community funding - Ken will complete papers to apply for this.

· Christmas -  It was agreed that Christmas Lights will be switched on, on the afternoon of Sunday 2nd December followed by a  church service.  KM will liaise with church. 
A Christmas Dinner at London Beach is to be held on Saturday 1st ( evening).  Cost will be £25 per head and there will be 100 tickets available. This will be a joint Village Hall and Community Group fund raising venture using Village Hall charity status to receive funds from London Beach.

· PACT - Inspector Andrew Judd of Ashford Police is to attend the next Tenterden PACT meeting on 23rd May to discuss the lack of police visibility in Tenterden and St. Michaels including the issue of traffic speeding through the village.

· Fun Day -  Ken had an e.mail from one of last years stall holders asking if he could have a stall at this years Fun Day.  Reply being sent that Fun Day is probably going to be a Bi-annual event, and we’ll therefore  be skippong this year. 
· Pride of Tenterden awards - The nomination of Barbara Pope for Pride of Tenterden Civic Awards has been accepted.  The awards will be presented on Friday 13th April when we will find out if she has been successful

Next meeting 

This will take place on Monday 14th May at 7.30 p.m. -  London Beach

